BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. 554-5184
Fax No. 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. 554-5227

MEMORANDUM

TO: Youth Commission

FROM: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board

DATE: December 20, 2019

SUBJECT: REFERRAL FROM BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

The Board of Supervisors has received the following, which at the request of the Youth Commission is being referred as per Charter Section 4.124 for comment and recommendation. The Commission may provide any response it deems appropriate within 12 days from the date of this referral.

File No. 191305

Hearing on how the cuts of over 300 classes impact low-income and communities of color, high school students who take City College of San Francisco (CCSF) classes to meet college entry requirements, and any proposed cuts need to be heard by the students and communities most impacted; and requesting the CCSF Chancellor, CCSF Administration, and CCSF Board of Trustees to report.

Please return this cover sheet with the Commission's response to Erica Major, Assistant

Chairperson, Youth Commission

Youth Commission Referral 11/7/07

Youth Commission

City Hall ~ Room 345 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102~4532



(415) 554-6446 (415) 554-6140 FAX www.sfgov.org/youth_commission

YOUTH COMMISSION MEMORANDUM

TO: Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, Land Use and Transportation Committee

FROM: Youth Commission

DATE: Monday, January 6, 2020

RE: Referral response to BOS File No. 191305 [Hearing - Impacts of Class Cuts at

City College of San Francisco to Low-Income and Communities of Color, and

High School Students]

At our **Monday**, **January 6**, **2020**, **meeting**, the Youth Commission voted unanimously to support the following motion:

BOS File No. 191305 [Hearing - Impacts of Class Cuts at City College of San Francisco to Low-Income and Communities of Color, and High School Students]

The Youth Commissioners also voted to include the following question and recommendations:

- question proposed for the hearing: how were class cuts determined?
- utilize the 2.7 million that Supervisor Walton has requested from appropriations budget
- find other sources to fund classes, specifically high school equivalency classes, if the 2.7 million is not approved

Youth Commissioners thank the Board of Supervisors for their attention to this issue. If you have any questions, please contact our office at (415) 554-6446, or your Youth Commissioner.

Josephine Cureton, Chair Adopted on January 6, 2020

Adopted off January 0, 2020

2019-2020 San Francisco Youth Commission